
 
April 22, 2020 
 
 
 
Zora Mulligan, Commissioner of Higher Education 
Missouri Department of Higher Education and Workforce Development 
301 W. High Street 
P.O. Box 1469 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-1469 
 
Dear Commissioner Mulligan:  
 
This letter serves as notice that the signatory institutions below intend to submit a proposal for 
comprehensive program review to Missouri’s Coordinating Board for Higher Education for a 
bachelor’s degree in respiratory care (CIP 51.0908).  
 
In 2019, the Commission on Accreditation for Respiratory Care (CoARC) announced that while it 
will support currently-accredited associate degree programs, it will no longer offer the opportunity 
for accreditation to new programs of study or program expansions unless they are at the 
baccalaureate degree or higher.  
 
Without a mission enhancement for Missouri’s community colleges, regional workforce demands in 
respiratory care cannot be met. Therefore, in order to meet Missouri’s workforce needs and remain 
compliant with changes in the CoARC accreditation standards, we will submit a preliminary 
proposal by the July 1 deadline. 
 
Sincerely, 

       
Dr. John Bauer       Dr. Kimberly Beatty 
East Central College      Metropolitan Community College  

      
Dr. Jeff Lashley       Dr. Lenny Klaver 
Moberly Area Community College    North Central Missouri College  

      
Dr. Hal Higdon       Dr. Jeff Pittman 
Ozarks Technical Community College    St. Louis Community College 

     
Dr. Joanna Anderson      Dr. Wesley Payne 
State Fair Community College     Three Rivers College 


